Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

July 14, 2022
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:53 p.m.  The following members were present:  Flynn, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill, and Karpinski.

Fireworks were discussed.  Hot ash fell on vehicles because some fireworks only go up 50 to 100 feet.  That leaves no time for them to burn themselves out.  Chief Laubenthal suggested that we restrict fireworks to mortar-fired aerial fireworks.  Additional suggestions included limiting the distance (e.g., 150-foot distance) and times (e.g., fireworks should end at 11:00 p.m. on July 4th, at 1:00 a.m. on New Year’s Day, etc.).
Our current ordinances indicate that electronic signs are not allowed in any district.  It may be time to update the associated ordinance.

The county commissioners will have a hearing on the Kelner Ditch project after the village and township residents are notified.

Denes Concrete started on the south side of Parklane.  They did a proof roll today.  The base is good, but the subgrade was moist from yesterday’s rain.  Village employees helped residents move their trash bins from the south side of the road to the north side for pick up.

The engineering study is done.  The project will go out to bid soon.

We have not received any updates yet from North Coast Wireless following our June 9th committee of the whole meeting on broadband options.

Our application for the recycle grant has been submitted for new decking and recycled furniture for the courtyard at the senior center.

Amy Anderson, Director of Senior Enrichment Services for the Department of Aging / Neighborhood Alliance would like to bring Mobile Senior Services to LaGrange residents.  They would come to our senior center and provide medical screenings, socialization, assistance with benefits and paperwork, and provide healthy lunches.  The cost would be $400 per day.  We could partner with the township to share the cost.  Should we consider doing this once or twice a month after the senior center opens (soon)?  LaGrange Township is considering this.  We could talk with Penfield and Carlisle Townships too to share the costs and help more area residents.
If we provide the material, the historical society will build seating in the main hallway where lockers previously were located.  The estimated cost is $2,000.

The Ohio Public Works Commission sent out round 37 applications.  We plan to apply to have Railroad Street resurfaced.

LaGrange Township has scheduled ethics training for September 22nd at 6:00 p.m.  Please advise our administrator if you would like to attend.  The location will depend on the number of people who sign up.  It is on the same night as our council meeting.
We received 1 bid for East Prospect.  Denes Concrete bid $115,804.22.

Overtime hours worked for the 14 pay periods in 2022 was provided to council.

There being no further business, the Committee of the Whole meeting ended at 7:25 p.m.  
Signed: _________________________
Attested by: _________________________
Gary Kincannon, Council President

Christie Homer-Miller, Fiscal Officer


Date: ___________________________  
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